
 Zoning Board of Appeals

Dudley Municipal Complex

71 West Main Street

Dudley, MA  01571

Minutes of Meeting

July 7, 2022
Meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairman George Slingo
Pledge recited.
Roll Call

In Attendance: 
George Slingo Chairman




John Glynn



John Julian

Also Present:
Shawn & Tanya Semo 44 Noble Street




Robert Finnegan 46 Noble Street 




Michael Revane for 23 Truman Drive 
Documents physically identified, discussed, considered, or voted by the Board:
Certified Plot Plan completed by Jarvis Land Survey, Inc. for 44 Noble Street

Certified Plot Plan completed by Tauper Land Survey, Inc. for 23 Truman Drive
Public Hearing – 44 Noble Street Opened at 7:01PM

Shawn Semo – We had a surveyor come out before the pool was put in. Somehow from the time the surveyor was there, and the pool was installed the stakes were moved. This left us over by 2 feet 1 inch which is what we are asking the variance for. I take full responsibility for the mistake. It would have been better had we asked the surveyor to come back out right before the pool went in, but I assumed it was all set. 

Robert Finnegan – I am one of the abutters and I live at 46 Noble Street. I didn’t come to speak against the variance I just came with some questions about the process of all this. What is the reason for the 25ft setback requirement? Why doesn’t the town have a better process in place so that this kind of thing doesn’t happen. It’s a broken process. 

John Glynn – Someone made that determination. We grant the variances, but we do not make the decision of what the setback is or should be. 

George Slingo – The responsibility is on the owner to make sure he is within the 25 feet. It’s not the pool company, surveyor, or town. The reason for the different setbacks is so houses are not on top of each other. It goes by land size. The town does not have to do any other checks besides the final inspection. We are going to keep the public hearing until next Thursday with one member out sick we don’t have enough members present to make a vote. 

John Glynn – I make a motion to continue the public hearing 

John Julian – I second the motion 

Roll Call – Passes unanimously

Public Hearing – 23 Truman Drive Opened at 7:08PM
Michael Revane – This is a situation I’m not sure what happened. We had it staked out and some how lost the stakes. When the as built was done we found out we were off by 6.7 feet. 

John Glynn – I see by these plans that you wouldn’t have been able to go back any further with it anyways because of the wetlands back there. So, this is technically a hardship. 

George Slingo – I don’t see any issues coming from this but like the previous hearing we do have to keep the hearing until next Thursday. 

John Glynn – I make a motion to continue this public hearing as well

John Julian – I second the motion

Roll Call – Passes Unanimously

Approval of Minutes – January 6, 2022

Postponed until July 14, 2022

New Business/Old Business 

None

Signatures 

N/A

Adjourn

John Glynn – I make a motion to adjourn

John Julian – I second the motion

Roll Call- Passes Unanimously
Meeting Adjourned at 7:15PM

Respectfully submitted,
Amanda Jacobson
ZBA Clerk
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